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          President’s Message      

Maintaining GMG and individual activities was hindered during COVID 

Imposed restrictions.  Now that they have been removed, we are focused on 

regaining the lost momentum. 

The challenge to GMG members now is to renew their volunteer obligation that 

came with certification as a Master Gardener.  Recertification of each member 

occurs in January.  Each year members are required to achieve and submit a 

minimum of twenty volunteer hours and six continuing education hours. 

There are numerous ways of volunteering.  For example:  attending monthly 

member luncheon meetings, submitting an article for the newsletter, working 

with the grow teams, participate in the school projects, auditing a student class, 

helping at the plant sale are a few of the possibilities. 

Volunteering is the way that member’s share their horticulture knowledge. 

Rededicating to volunteer and to submit hours each month is the objective and 

commitment requested of each member. 

Nick Wentworth 

GMG President 

August 2021                            
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If you have seen 

pollinators in your own 

flower garden: Learn about 

pollinators and Volunteer 

to report for this Project.  

You can earn CEU and 

Volunteer Hours.  

https://sixleggedaggie.com/resea

rch/pollinator-project/ 

 

https://sixleggedaggie.com/research/pollinator-project/
https://sixleggedaggie.com/research/pollinator-project/
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Volunteering : Members Together 

 
 

A Gonzales Master Gardener must complete a minimum of 20 hours a year to maintain good standing. 

There will be plenty of volunteering opportunities once the GMG activities resume in late 

Summer and all the way to the Spring Plant Sale, but for now, here are a few.  

 

 

 

1. Coordinator wanted to enlist volunteers for monthly meeting lunches as well as help with lunch supplies 

and set up on the day of meeting. 

 

2. Volunteers wanted to provide lunch for monthly meetings.  Suggest 2 people share responsibilities per 

meeting. 

 

3. We have a need for a person with good computer skills to learn the plant labeling and database 

information of individual plants. 

 

4. If you are a member specializing in growing vegetables or plants or if you go on vacation and visit a 

notable garden, let other GMG know by submitting an article and photos for this newsletter.   

    

5. If you like facilities management, you can oversee the grounds around PACE. 

 

Contact: Vice-President/Volunteer Coordinator:  Cheryl Hillman. 

 

 

What Counts Toward GMG Volunteer Hours: 
 
 Include travel time to and from events except where noted 

 

• Serving on Board-hour for hour of work performed. 

 

• Attendance at GMG Member’s Meetings: limited to ½ hour; no travel time. 

 

• Refreshments for MG Training class and Noon MG lunch- limited to 1 hour, no travel time. 

 

• Contributions to Newsletter/Website. 

 

• Participating in Planning Committee meetings for various projects. 

 

• Participating in school programs to include preparation work for class leaders and others. 
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• First grade children’s garden, maintenance at children’s garden. 

 

• Second grade class sessions 

 

• Third/fourth grade Black Walnut Program 

 

• Participating in other educational programs/projects as approved by the Board. 

 

• Working in the Greenhouse, maintenance around the building, landscape maintenance. 

 

• Propagation of plants for Spring Plant Sale and Tree Sale (working on Grow Teams). 

 

• Working at the Spring Plant Sale or Fall Tree Sale Event. 

 

• Presenting programs to GMG or other MG groups to include preparation time. 

 

• MG Training Class Coordinator and Co-Coordinator, Class Assistants. 

 

• Leading Adult Education Programs. 

 

Continuing Education Units 
• Attendance at MG Training Sessions, programs offered by Texas A&M AgriLife Extension, Texas Parks and 

Wildlife, Texas Forest Service. 

 

• Online programs offered by Texas A&M AgriLife Extension such as EarthKind and Tomato 101 learning 

modules. 

 

• Attendance at MG Educational Programs presented by other MG groups. 

 

• Attendance at other programs that enhance your gardening and horticulture skills. 

 

If you are not sure, contact your Volunteer Coordinator: Cheryl Hillman   
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WEBSITE INFORMATION:  If you schedule an event, inform Jo Swiger, website administrator, and Carolyn Parratt, GMG Secretary so that they can add it to our 

calendars.  Keep up to date on events by checking the website regularly.    www.gonzalesmastergardeners.org. 

Unless otherwise noted, all meetings/classes are at 

                                623 N. Fair Street (Plantatarium: A Center for Exploration-aka PACE) 

 

++There will be a Fall Class Assistant 

meeting following the monthly meeting.   
Earn Volunteer Hours! 

Master Gardener Fall classes begin September 14 

Contact: Gail Johnson (830) 491-1996 or Gonzales Ag Extension Office (830) 672-8531 

 

 

 
 

Editor:       Mayra Guisinger        Co-Editors: Nicholas Wentworth and Dwight Sexton 
                                                     E-Mail:  Carolyn Parratt  
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 Extension programs serve people of all ages regardless of socioeconomic level, race, 

color, sex, religion, disability, or national origin.  The Texas A&M University System, U.S. Department of Agriculture, and the County 

Commissioners Courts of Texas cooperating.  Individuals with disabilities who require an auxiliary aid, service or accommodations in 

order to participate in this meeting are encouraged to contact the County Extension Office at 830-672-8531 to determine how 

reasonable accommodations can be made.  The information given herein is for educational purposes only. Reference to commercial 

products or trade names is made with the understanding that no discrimination is intended and no endorsement by the Texas A & M 

AgriLife Extension 
 

 
 
                                                                                   
                              

 
 

 

 
       
 

                   

                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


